	Sarnia Hockey Association   [image: image1.jpg]HOCKEY



[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]


  


	Minutes
	Date JUNE 16, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current stay at home order in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Barry Sullivan, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 
Guest:  Bill Abercrombie


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210616-001
“That the Minutes from June 1, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried 


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report and no bills.



	REGISTRATION:
	REGISTRATION UPDATE:
· Registration has not opened yet. Every registrar is having issues with HCR 3.0.  Rollout was not seamless and we didn’t have data to roll over.
· There were issues with players qualifications such as Respect in Sport not migrating over to HCR 2.0, but a work around is now available for that issue.
· There was also an issue with the link between Quick Enrollment that was purchased by Sports Pay.
· We have been assured by Sportal that the final update should be completed by Friday at noon and Sports Pay will be doing an update this weekend.

· Our plan is to open registration on Monday (June 21) at 8 am.  SHA website will be updated on Friday at noon and information will also be shared on Facebook.

· We have a couple of players to test registration prior to opening.  

· We have slowly worked through the bumps. There is another update on June 30 however it doesn’t affect registration – it will affect rostering, clinics etc.

· Plan is that we should be able to try registration this weekend and launch for everyone on Monday.




	REC VICE CHAIR

	SUMMER SKILLS PROGAMMING:

· Waiting for Ice Scheduler to get ice from the City.
· No other updates at this point.


	REP VICE CHAIR

	STRUCTURE MEETING:

· Paul Walsh, Linda Lauzon and Harry Chadwick attended the Alliance Structure meeting.

· Good news is that OHF has taken the position that we will have some degree of normalcy this coming season.  They did not take the position of last year in freezing rosters.

· We continue to be in the planning stages but we don’t know what September will look like.  Not sure about where we will be on vaccination of youth.

· They will be waiting to September to investigate that.

· Youth 12+ will have had opportunity for at least 1 shot by then.

· There were some reservation but in general it was a positive framework for moving into next season.

· There was a Presentation from the game sheet people about improvements.

· The Alliance provided dates for prep week and tryouts for rep.

· Looking for people to join sub working groups for AA/MD.

· Most people want to plan for a normal year and then cancel and not plan for 75% of year.

· Season should start as early as possible in case we get shut down later was what most people wanted.

· They gave the date of when sanctioned activities could occur.

· Maximum of 4 blackout weekends per season.  This aligns with our Association policy which is maximum of 4 tournaments plus Silverstick.  Anything more than that has to come to the Board.

· No tournaments during playoff and playdowns.  U9 – only allowed 4 max under their Pathway.  Two half ice and two full ice.

· U11 -allowed 4 tournaments and no restrictions on time of year since their play-off structure is different than U13 and above.

· No tournaments prior to October 8 will be sanctioned.

· Some concern re try outs.  AAA want to direct the programming.

· What’s different is that have all teams will have fall tryouts.  They don’t want overlap with AAA, AA, MD tryouts.  Alliance is allowing us to run our tryouts consecutively.  Wait for AAA to be done and then AA tryouts 3rd week of September and MD last week of September.

· AAA has to offer a letter of intent after 4 days so players have time to get F1 to move to another association if they are cut.  This is not the requirement of AA.

· NRP may be affected since our tryouts are same time as OMHA tryouts.  We used to get a strong representation from the county for U13 and above at AA level.

· Lots of unknowns for us and it will be a logistical nightmare as all of the tryouts are at the same time. 

· We also have to have our body checking clinics and we can’t do anything before Sept 8.

· Working with the OHF to get them to approve doing this earlier so there isn’t a rush to get that done.

· We don’t know the end result of utilizing Clearwater Arena due to it being used as a vaccination centre.

· We have had a conversation with the City re equal sharing of ice with other Associations should Clearwater not be available.
· Financial information was shared at the Structure meeting.  Team fee structures have changed and are slightly less that initially proposed.  Rep and Rec fee structure was sent to our Treasurer.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR

	· Request for tender went to 4 local businesses on Monday with a return date of 08 July.




	NEW BUSINESS
	ALLIANCE AGM:
· 5 board members attended Alliance AGM.
· Some issues with logging on and voting application but all was worked out.

· 3 Motions were withdrawn and the remaining motions from the Executive Committee did not require a vote from the Association.

· We voted on 3 of the Motions.  Some discussion on renaming of the teams utilizing legal names.  This motion was supposed to be brought forward at Semi Annual meeting.  It is also in the OHF so can’t change it so the motion was withdrawn.
· Shawn McGinniss from Kitchener was elected as Region 2 Vice President.  All others were acclaimed.
· There was not a lot to report on due to last season being a partial season.

SARNIA STING PRESENTATION:
· Bill Abercrombie, President of the Sarnia Sting OHL Team made a presentation to the Board.

· He outlined a lot of changes within the Sarnia Sting organization including the announcement of a new coach next week.  He outlined the physical changes to the arena including a new dressing room complex expansion.  The former trainer’s area will become a specific women’s dressing room and a trans gender dressing room.  Current dressing room will be sectioned off for AAA teams or used in special events.  They are building a new box office canopy and are having discussions with the City about other improvements.
· They hope to create 3 or 4 more dressing rooms.

· The booster club donated money to offset ice costs.  It was multi-tiered when the Sting operated the arena and were more aligned with AAA and Girls Hockey as they were major users of the arena, they received more of the 50/50 funds than SHA.
· They are now creating a new foundation to develop at the grassroots level to engage Sting bench staff and players to assist Associations with player development.

· Sarnia has slipped in player development in this area and the Sting are trying to get involved in that area.

· The Sting organization wants to work with Sarnia Hockey as that is where the bulk of players come from .  They would like to put on clinics and invite coaches.
· Sting Organization is proposing taking over sponsoring the Sarnia Saber rec program and providing those teams with jerseys and socks to compete under the Sting logo at no cost to SHA (from U13 to U16-U20).  They are following the Kitchener Rangers outreach program at all levels of  hockey.  They are aware of the commitments to Tim Hortons and McDonalds for their sponsorship of U7, U9 and U11 Rec programs.

· They want participation from Sarnia Hockey by expanding the Flex Pack program. The Sting are in need of having kids involved in coming to the games.

· We previously had the Flex Pack program for our rep program and now they want to expand into the Saber program.

· 10 ticket package and $100 went to Sting and $100 went to the Association or to the team.

· It’s a win win for the Sting organization getting their name on the Rec league teams and getting Sarnia involved in the flex pack program again.

· It would be a cost saving for SHA as the Sting would now be in a position to be able to provide travel jerseys, house league jerseys plus clothing.  The Sting plan on doing clothing themselves by increasing their presence in their retail shop.  They would provide clothing at a wholesale price for Associations.  Jerseys are a huge cost and savings are substantial when the Sting can buy at wholesale. Rep teams can order through the Sting and pick up through Sting and pay wholesale price.

· The Sting Organization is excited about their new foundation.  Sting Assist community program to have coaches/players go to practices and organize clinics on PE Days.

· With the new 50/50 system they will have ice time available.

· Money for ice time will continue from the new Foundation and fundraisers for community events.  They want to direct money to where they want it to go and the new foundation allows more creativity.  There are lots of areas in the community where they donate behind the scenes, but the Sting want to bring it all under one umbrella.  Friends of Sarnia Minor Hockey will still be under the umbrella.  There will be a management group to look after the funds.  It would be important to have a representative from SHA on the Foundation Board.
· The goal is to develop top end players in Sarnia and from a coaching aspect, we want to help develop coaches as well by helping to create practices for all age levels.

· Sting organization is flexible on start date re status of jerseys as unsure whether re-ordering or using jerseys that had already been ordered.

· They want to do the outreach with coaches right away this year immediately.

· SHA sees the opportunity for building our relationship.

· Board Discussion to be done In Camera.

MOTION #210616-002
“That we move to In Camera.” (Scarrow/Pendle)
Motion was Carried
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom on Tuesday July 6 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210616-003
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
